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rpiidye4@yahoo.com  
11/07/2007 12:06 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 
 



 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 
 



Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Rick Provencio 
7 San Marcos Dr 
El Paso, TX 79922 
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 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, g. v. christensen 
PO Box 308 
p. o. box 308 
Springerville, AZ 85938 
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Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Sandra Edwards 
329 Cardenas Dr NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87108 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Stuart Klein 
5304 Dee Dr NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87111 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
I understand that USFWS plans to prepare an Environmental Impact 
Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
I cannot tell you how disappointed I have been in the USFWS and 
its failure to plan and implement a scientifically sensible and 
responsible program to restore the Mexican gray wolf to the 
Southwest. Judging by the results, USFWS seems intent on driving 
this important subspecies into extinction: Today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) must be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). Failure to do so would merely perpetuate the 
incompetent and destructive failures of this program so far. 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 



Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Caroline Fraser 
117 Mesa Vista 
Santa Fe, NM 87501 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Lavana Mertz 
13907 Joyce Dr 
Leander, TX 78641 
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barryhat@cybermesa.com  
11/07/2007 12:14 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Barry Hatfield 
PO BOX 4096 
SANTA FE, NM 87502 
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nsutherlin@hotmail.com  
11/07/2007 12:14 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Natasha Sutherlin 
9711 Lona Ln NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87111 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Principal:  CN=R2FWE_AL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
$langprincipal:   
$altprincipal:   
ForwardedFrom:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
ForwardedDate:  12/04/2007 02:13:41 PM 
INetSendTo:  . 
INetCopyTo:   
InetBlindCopyTo:   
$StorageTo:  . 
$Mailer:  Lotus Notes Release 6.5.1 January 21, 2004 
$MessageID:  <OFC00F401D.A60BF540-ON872573A7.00749C24-
872573A7.00749F3A@LocalDomain> 
PostedDate:  12/04/2007 02:13:49 PM 
Recipients:  <dan@djcase.com> 
MailOptions:  0 
SaveOptions:  1 
From:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
AltFrom:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
Logo:  stdNotesLtr0 
useApplet:  True 
DefaultMailSaveOptions:  1 
Query_String:   
tmpImp:   
Sign:   
Encrypt:   
SendTo:  dan@djcase.com 
CopyTo:   
BlindCopyTo:   
Subject:  Fw: Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, 
No. 151, Pages 44065-44069 
EnterSendTo:  dan@djcase.com 
EnterCopyTo:   
EnterBlindCopyTo:   
$RFSaveInfo:  4AD0EC31A2DEEDEB8725738C0069BE96 
$UpdatedBy:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
 
----- Forwarded by Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI on 12/04/2007 02:13 PM  
----- 
 
sellart@earthlink.net  
11/07/2007 12:14 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, mary ann leitch 
526 reed st 
phila, PA 19147 
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hezrap2@aol.com  
11/07/2007 12:14 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, h Parmeter 
6100 4th St NW 
#278 
albuquerque, NM 87107 
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tlbladybug@comcast.net  
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 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Tracy Brown 
2467 E Landis Ave 
Vineland, NJ 08361 
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 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Billy Stern 
1712 Espinacitas St 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
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nick.babic@ziaenergy.com  
11/07/2007 12:24 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Nick Babic 
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cristy0221@hotmail.com  
11/07/2007 12:27 PM  
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 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Cristy Wickman 
1227 San Jose Ave. 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
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 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Geoffrey Giller 
88 River Edge Farms Rd 
Madison, CT 06443 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please expand protections for the Mexican Grey Wolf. Ranchers do 
not get to decide what species live and die. They are not gods. 
These ranchers should be sanctioned for killing these wolves. 
Please stop favoring the ranchers over wildlife. Please give 
these creatures the REAL protections they deserve. 
 
Today, almost a decade after wolves were reintroduced into the 
Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist 
in the wild. The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral 
part of our ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. 
Lobos belong in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process 
to implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 



the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Lally McMahon 
PO Box 6783 
Santa Fe, NM 87502 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Dewitt Henderson 
PO Box 505 
San Marcos, TX 78667 
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 Subject 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Sydney Walter 
2501 W Zia Rd Apt 6202 
Suite C 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, mindy turner 
60C Ellis Ranch Rd 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Ann Kirkpatrick 
159 El Rey Drive 
Corrales, NM 87048 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Robert Tafanelli 
unknown 
unknown 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
The Mexican gray wolf is an important part of our ecological 
heritage and deserves protection. Lobos belong in the American 
Southwest. I hope that the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service will 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
The ESA requires that our wolves be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, Erich Decker-Hoppen 
PO Box 937 
Santa Cruz, NM 87567 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Deborah Cole 
3 Frasco Rd 
Santa Fe, NM 87508 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, gary lantz 
913 Andrea 
Norman, OK 73072 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Susan Bechtholt 
unknown 
unknown 
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 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Susan Morgan 
1681 Peaceful Valley Dr 
Maple Falls, WA 98266 
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 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Blake Wilson 
unknown 
unknown, CA m4v-2w4 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, David Ehrman 
7137 Calientito Loop 
Santa Fe, NM 87507 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is an integral and essential part of our 
ecological heritage and deserves our protection. Wolves were 
here long before we were, and belong in the American Southwest.  
 
As experts have found in Yellowstone, wolves play an extremely 
critical role in the ecological balance. They have been 
instrumental in bringing back reduced plant and tree populations 
and maintaining healthier ungulate herds, simply because of the 
presence of ungulate predators.  
 
We hope that the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service will utilize 
this rule-making process to implement the conservation mandate 
of the ESA, and thus facilitate success for our Mexican gray 
wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 



of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process, and thank you 
for considering my views. 
 
 
Sincerely, Lynda Larsen 
15 Avenida De Sevilla 
Santa Fe, NM 87506 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Mara Saubers 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Clayton Jernigan 
unknown 
unknown 
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farnan33@hotmail.com  
11/07/2007 01:52 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Kayla Farnan 
955 Juniper 
Atlanta, GA 30309 
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 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Joshua Mathews 
5024 BLUE GLEN DR 
THE COLONY, TX 75056 
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 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Beth Cohen 
707 Arno St SE 
Albuquerque, NM 87102 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, John Burleson 
1228 FAIRMOUNT AVE # 3 
FORT WORTH, TX 76104 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Janice St. Marie 
210 E Marcy St Ste 1 
Santa Fe, NM 87501 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
I am sorry but if it comes to wolves verus cattle, I am with the 
wolves. If the cattle are on PUBLIC land, get rid of them. We 
can always get more cattle but when the wolves are extinct, they 
are gone forever.Thank you for this the opportunity to submit 
scoping comments on Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to 
prepare and Environmental Impact Statement and Socio-Economic 
Assessment for the Proposed Amendment of the Rule Establishing a 
Nonessential Experimental Population of the Arizona and New 
Mexico Population of the Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 



wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Wayne B. Peters 
4340 S 68th St 
Greenfield, WI 53220 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Principal:  CN=R2FWE_AL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
$langprincipal:   
$altprincipal:   
ForwardedFrom:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
ForwardedDate:  12/04/2007 02:02:34 PM 
INetSendTo:  . 
INetCopyTo:   
InetBlindCopyTo:   
$StorageTo:  . 
$Mailer:  Lotus Notes Release 6.5.1 January 21, 2004 
$MessageID:  <OF82C5568D.9CCB5F17-ON872573A7.00739775-
872573A7.00739A35@LocalDomain> 
PostedDate:  12/04/2007 02:02:41 PM 
Recipients:  <dan@djcase.com> 
MailOptions:  0 
SaveOptions:  1 
From:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
AltFrom:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
Logo:  stdNotesLtr0 
useApplet:  True 
DefaultMailSaveOptions:  1 
Query_String:   
tmpImp:   
Sign:   
Encrypt:   
SendTo:  dan@djcase.com 
CopyTo:   
BlindCopyTo:   
Subject:  Fw: Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, 
No. 151, Pages 44065-44069 
EnterSendTo:  dan@djcase.com 
EnterCopyTo:   
EnterBlindCopyTo:   
$RFSaveInfo:  13F46EB70E72DDCD8725738C0075B225 
$UpdatedBy:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
 
----- Forwarded by Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI on 12/04/2007 02:02 PM  
----- 
 
patr@crcwnet.com  
11/07/2007 02:25 PM  
  
 To 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Pat Rasmussen 
Moved New Address Is Unknown 
Unknown, WA 00000 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Lolly Brown 
3034 Calle Caballero 
Santa Fe, NM 87507 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Marie Morrissey 
2330 S Kearney St Apt 113 
Denver, CO 80222 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Lawrence Schug 
35002 115th Avenue 
Avon, MN 56310 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Thomas V. Connor 
17 Dubois Street 
Wallkill, NY 12589 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Sandra Place 
7 Ute Ln 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Laura Vogel 
5841 Miller Rd NE 
Rio Rancho, NM 87144 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Lene Hansen 
unknown 
unknown 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Nancy Smoller 
11 Lake Dr 
Lambertville, NJ 08530 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the 100 wolf threshold has 
been met; and immediately reinitiate recovery planning on behalf 
of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Budd Berkman 
11 Canoncito Rd 
Placitas, NM 87043 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Principal:  CN=R2FWE_AL/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
$langprincipal:   
$altprincipal:   
ForwardedFrom:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
ForwardedDate:  12/04/2007 01:57:35 PM 
INetSendTo:  . 
INetCopyTo:   
InetBlindCopyTo:   
$StorageTo:  . 
$Mailer:  Lotus Notes Release 6.5.1 January 21, 2004 
$MessageID:  <OF167DA426.66C8A06D-ON872573A7.007322BD-
872573A7.00732634@LocalDomain> 
PostedDate:  12/04/2007 01:57:44 PM 
Recipients:  <dan@djcase.com> 
MailOptions:  0 
SaveOptions:  1 
From:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
AltFrom:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
Logo:  stdNotesLtr0 
useApplet:  True 
DefaultMailSaveOptions:  1 
Query_String:   
tmpImp:   
Sign:   
Encrypt:   
SendTo:  dan@djcase.com 
CopyTo:   
BlindCopyTo:   
Subject:  Fw: Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, 
No. 151, Pages 44065-44069 
EnterSendTo:  dan@djcase.com 
EnterCopyTo:   
EnterBlindCopyTo:   
$RFSaveInfo:  0BEF58D83809C4828725738C007C4E3E 
$UpdatedBy:  CN=Magdalena Etemadi/OU=R2/OU=FWS/O=DOI 
 
----- Forwarded by Magdalena Etemadi/R2/FWS/DOI on 12/04/2007 01:57 PM  
----- 
 
antoniosghost@yahoo.com  
11/07/2007 03:37 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, antonio garcez 
319 Sierra Vista Rd. 
Placitas, NM 87043 
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 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, Pages 
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 
 



 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
I want to thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping 
comments on Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and 
Environmental Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for 
the Proposed Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential 
Experimental Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population 
of the Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 



 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Jeff Thompson 
8905 Apache 
Beulah, CO 81023 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, randy sailer 
1018 cherry lane 
beulah, ND 58523 
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Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Robert Myers 
5210 N Eisenhower Rd 
Roswell, NM 88201 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Gordon Schochet 
Department of Political Science, Rutgers University 
89 George Street 
New Brunswick, NJ 08901 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Sharon Hall 
unknown 
unknown 
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Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Anne Stehr 
711 Iron Ave SW 
Albuquerque, NM 87102 
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11/07/2007 04:49 PM  
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 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Rebecca Herro 
unknown 
unknown 
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 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Sherry Fitzmaurice 
PO Box 67102 
Albuquerque, NM 87193 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Adam Karrera 
824 S Mill Ave # 55 
Tempe, AZ 85281 
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
I was shocked to learn that today, almost a decade after wolves 
were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf Recovery Area 
(BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild, and I wish to 
express my extreme concern regarding that fact. The Mexican gray 
wolf, a charismatic and integral part of our ecological 
heritage, deserves our protection. Lobos belong in the American 
Southwest, and I hope that the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
will utilize this rule-making process to implement the 
conservation mandate of the ESA. It is the agency's duty to 
facilitate success for the Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
The wolf program needs to get back on track. First and foremost, 
the Mexican gray wolf (canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as 
endangered in its own right, separate and distinct from the gray 
wolf (canis lupus). At the very least, the population of Mexican 
wolves in the BRWRA should be designated as "experimental, 
essential" under ESA Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest, including: 1) promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; 2) revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority 
to conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within 
the BRWRA; 3) eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; 4) requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; 5) supporting voluntary grazing permit buyout in 
the Gila bioregion; 6) repealing, or at least suspending, 
Standard Operating Procedure 13 until the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and 7)immediately 
reinitiating recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to 



share my thoughts and concerns. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
Sincerely, Maurice G. Sandy 516 3rd Street Juneau, AK 99801 
 
 
Sincerely, Maurice Sandy 
unknown 
unknown 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Arran Thomson 
4613 NE 19th Ave 
Portland, OR 97211-5807 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, ray Munholland 
3712 Ridge Pointe Loop NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87111 
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 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
I think the Federal Government should stop killing wildlife and 
start protecting animals beyond domestic livestock. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 
a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 



 
 
Sincerely, Beverley Spears 
2200 Fort Union Dr 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Carroll Munz 
4820 E Caida Del Sol Dr 
Paradise Valley, AZ 85253 
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 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Lydia Garvey 
429 S 24th St 
Clinton, OK 73601 
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Pages  
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U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Bruce Donnell 
124 Avenida De Las Casas 
Santa Fe, NM 87506 
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Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Enid Howarth 
900 Hermosa Dr NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87110 
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Randy Tashjian 
1031 Trafalgar Drive 
Glendale, CA 91207 
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sherritijerina@yahoo.com  
11/07/2007 06:28 PM  
  
 To 
 R2FWE_AL@fws.gov 
 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Sherri Tijerina 
unknown 
unknown 
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mmwentzel@pacific.net  
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 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Monique Wentzel 
unknown 
unknown 
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 cc 
  
 Subject 
 Scoping Comments pursuant to Federal Register Vol. 72, No. 151, 
Pages  
44065-44069 
  
  
  
  
  
 



 
 
 
U.S. F&WS State Administrator Brian Millsap 
2105 Osuna NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
Dear Dr. Millsap, 
 
Thank you for this the opportunity to submit scoping comments on 
Fish and Wildlife Service's intent to prepare and Environmental 
Impact Statement and Socio-Economic Assessment for the Proposed 
Amendment of the Rule Establishing a Nonessential Experimental 
Population of the Arizona and New Mexico Population of the 
Mexican Gray Wolf. 
 
Please allow me to express my concern that today, almost a 
decade after wolves were reintroduced into the Blue Range Wolf 
Recovery Area (BRWRA), fewer than 60 lobos exist in the wild. 
The Mexican gray wolf is a charismatic and integral part of our 
ecological heritage, which deserves our protection. Lobos belong 
in the American Southwest. We hope that the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service will utilize this rule-making process to 
implement the conservation mandate of the ESA, and thus 
facilitate success for our Mexican gray wolf program. 
 
Sweeping changes will be necessary in order to get our wolf 
program back on track. First and foremost, the Mexican gray wolf 
(canis lupus balieyi) should be listed as endangered in its own 
right, separate and distinct from the gray wolf (canis lupus). 
At the very least, the population of Mexican wolves in the BRWRA 
should be designated as "experimental, essential" under ESA 
Section 10(j). 
 
Beyond this initial "uplisting," the Service can and should make 
many changes to the ways in which wolves are managed in the 
Southwest. These include: promulgating formal management 
procedures or guidelines for improving or maximizing the genetic 
integrity and viability of the BRWRA population of Mexican 
wolves; revising the current 10(j) rule to include authority to 
conduct initial releases of captive wolves anywhere within the 
BRWRA; eliminating all restrictions to wolf dispersal and 
movements; requiring livestock operators on public land to 
remove, bury, or render inedible carcasses of dead livestock to 
reduce the likelihood that wolves become habituated to feeding 
on livestock; formally support voluntary grazing permit buyout 
in the Gila bioregion; repeal, or at least suspend Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) 13 until the the species has been 
restored to all or a significant portion of its former range, as 
required by the Endangered Species Act; and immediately 
reinitiate recovery planning on behalf of the lobos. 
 
The ESA requires that our lobos be managed in order to "further 
the conservation of the species." Our obligation to recover 
Mexican wolves, however, goes beyond a legal mandate. Returning 
wolves to their rightful place on the landscape is both a moral 
and ecological imperative. Thank you for this opportunity to be 



a voice for wolves. 
 
Please do not make my personal contact information public as a 
result of participating in this comment process. 
 
 
Sincerely, Karen Sisson 
unknown 
unknown 
 

 


